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Longhoughton C of E Primary School

December 2017
Newsletter
Wow - who can believe that there are only 2 weeks left of this term. The children had a wonderful time at the RAF Christmas Party on Wednesday. Thank you to all at the Base for hosting the party once again.
The next 2 weeks are very busy indeed.
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Thank you for your British Legion Poppy Appeal donations, a total of £212.38 was raised. 

Thank you also for your BBC Children in Need donations, we raised £152.95.

Thank you to all the children who completed the church Christmas Card design homework. In church on Tuesday, Revd. Ian told the children that the team of people who had to choose the winning designs were very impressed with the entries.

Congratulations to Iyla in Brazil Class, Millie in Egypt Class and Sophie in China Class whose designs were chosen for the church Christmas card. Look out for your copy coming through the door. 
Health & Safety at school
In October we had our Local Authority Health & Safety Audit. One comment that was made was a reminder about asking staff and parents to reverse into spaces in the car park. Please can I ask that parents dropping off and picking up children from Acorns do reverse into spaces.
Use of Social Media

Whilst the use of social media (Facebook, Messenger etc.) is generally a very useful thing it is the appropriateness of its use that does need to be thought about. It has been brought to my attention that some parents have contacted staff out of hours and parents have been asking questions and voicing opinions online. 
Can I ask that if you are unsure about anything e.g. homework, details about events, other  information that has been previously shared etc., please ask a member of staff during school time, email school ( admin@longhoughton.northumberland.sch.uk ) or ring school on 01665 577204; if this is out of hours then please leave a message on the answer machine. 
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Christmas Cards

The school Christmas post box is now available.  We know that the children enjoy sending Christmas cards to their friends and we do not want to stifle this enjoyment. However, as we are a biodiversity school that thinks about our effects on the planet, we would like to encourage the children to maybe send cards to their close friends and a card to the class.  

Sunday 10th December - Christmas light switch on at St Peter and St Paul’s Church, 4pm, followed by the Christmas Tree Trail round the village ending with Community Carols at Westfield Park.

Week beginning 11th December

Rugby, Gymnastics, Multi skills and Let’s Get Cooking clubs all on this week.

Christmas Play costumes 

We had requested that all costumes be in school for Monday 11th December – thank you to everyone who has brought them in. Please can we have the remaining costumes in as soon as possible.
Wednesday 13th December - Christmas lunch in school – thank you for returning the reply slips. 

Friday 15th December - Christmas Play – afternoon performance, 2:00pm 

Week beginning 18th December
No clubs this week
Monday 18th December 
Christmas Play - morning performance, 9:30am 

Tuesday 19th December
Christmas Play - afternoon performance, 2:00pm

Tuesday 19th December
Christmas Play – evening performance, 6:00pm SOLD OUT
If you haven’t requested your tickets yet please make sure you do as they are selling fast.
Tuesday evening performance 6:00p.m.
Please bring your child to school between 5:30p.m. – 5:45p.m. to get changed for the final performance, do not arrive before 5:30p.m.  If you do not have tickets for the performance please return to collect your child at about 6:45p.m.  Please wait in the ICT area so as not to block the main entrance and hall exit.
Wednesday 20th December - Brazil Class Stay & Play 9:30am – 11:30am.
Thursday 21st December

In the afternoon Helen Bishopp (Foundation Governor) will be in school working with some of the children to make Christingles ready for the service on Friday. Not everyone will be able to make one this year as there are now over 120 children in school but we will make enough to take to church on Friday.
Friday 22nd December - Christmas Service in church
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Toys and wearing something Christmassy for the last day
The children are able to bring a toy on the last day. Please do not send anything electrical, noisy or with small parts. We have found that board games are good so that children can share and spend time playing together. The children will be responsible for whatever they bring in.

The final day will also be a non-uniform day, the children can wear something Christmassy, for example a Christmas jumper, Christmas socks, Christmas hair-band.  
KS2 Swimming

The Year 3, 4 and 5 children in France, Egypt and China Class will start swimming lessons at Willowburn on Friday 12th January for the whole of the Spring Term. The year 6 children will be staying in school and doing a PE lesson as well as other learning with Mrs Hedley.
We will be sending out more details in a permission letter on Monday 8th January 2018 – we will need all permission slips back ready for the Friday morning.
This newsletter can also be read on the school website – www.longhoughton.northumberland.sch.uk – through the ‘News & Events’ link on the Home page
